
 
City of Petersburg 

Minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting 
July 16, 2012 7:00 p.m. 

Petersburg Municipal Building 
24 E. Center Street 
Petersburg, MI 49270 

 

A Regular Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date. 
The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Holeman. 

Councilpersons present were Terri Bauer, Charles Bruckner, Fred Degner, Richard Haller, Lawrence 
Schadewald  and Joanne Tollison.  
Absent:  0 
 

Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded. 
    Moved by Degner that the minutes of the previous meeting, 07/02/2012 be approved.  

          Supported by Haller. Aye (7) Nay (0) Motion carried. 
 
 Jodi Russ from the MCLS came into talk about the library renewal issue that will be on the ballot in     

August.      
 
Invoices were presented to Council in printed form by accounts: General Fund-$30,130.08;  
           Police Fund-$25,988.72; Major Streets-$886.89; Local Streets-$0; Sewer Fund   
           $5,988.00; Water Fund- $3,779.91; for a total of $66,773.60 
Moved by Bruckner that the invoices as presented be approved and checks drawn for the same.  
          Supported by Tollison. Roll Call Vote: Aye (7) Nay (0) Motion carried. 
 
Moved by Bruckner that the Fire Contract be continued with hopes of getting a 3 year contract and all other 

details remaining the same 
Supported by Tollison. Aye (7) Nay (0) Motion carried. 
 
Moved by Schadewald that we add to the bills the purchase of playground equipment for the Tot Lot – not 

to exceed $1,850.00. 
Supported by Bauer. Aye (7) Nay (0) Motion Carried. 
 
Moved by Bruckner that the clerk has permission to appoint as many election inspectors as needed. 
Supported by Bauer. Aye (7) Nay (0) Motion Carried. 
 
Deputy Rosenberger will not be here for Community Days. Terri Bauer has taken care of security for the 

event.  
Water line construction has started at the road commission property today. 
Holeman will try to get someone from The American Tower Project to come to the next meeting to clarify 

options and answer questions about the cell tower payoff. 
The painting of the water tower was discussed. It will cost about $130,000 and needs to be done next year. 
Sidewalk by the library will be started after Community Days. 
Bauer talked about putting a box for used cell phones in the City Building to support “Cell Phones for 

Soldiers.” 
 
 
Moved by Degner that Council adjourn 8:16 p.m. Supported by Tollison Aye (6) Nay (0)  

       Motion Carried. 
 
Guests: Jodi Russ 
Employees: Trudy Goodin, Donna Maertin 
 

Minutes submitted by:_______________________________Donna Maertin, Deputy Clerk 

 
Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor James Holeman 


